
 

 

 

                                    

30th June 2017 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 It has been a very busy few weeks in school with lots of different events. We were 

pleased to be able to go ahead with our Sports Days last week, as the weather was very 

kind to us. Our Year 6 children did an amazing job setting out all the activities; supporting 

the younger children and leading their teams. All the children participated well and were 

very supportive and encouraging towards each other. I witnessed excellent sportsmanship 

from everyone.  

 A huge thank you to our wonderful PTA who organised a brilliant Summer Fayre last 

Saturday.  There was such a lovely atmosphere and it was great to see the children (and 

grown ups) enjoying themselves. Many thanks to all volunteers on the day who were running 

stalls and activities or helping with setting and clearing up. It was definitely the team  

effort that made the Fayre such a success! 

 We still have many exciting events to come before we break up for a well earned  

holiday. I hope as many of you as possible will be able to attend our Open Evening next 

Thursday, 6th July, 5pm to 6:30pm. The evening will be an excellent opportunity for you to 

visit your child’s current class, as well as have a wander around the school and also have a 

sneaky peak of your child’s classroom for the next academic year. I look forward to seeing 

you there. 

 I wish you a relaxing weekend. 

 Heidi Otranen 

 Headteacher 

We raised  

£127.03 for Christian 

Aid’s Refugee  

Appeal. Thank you for your 

kind donations. Please have 

a look at examples of work the children have 

produced (displayed in the school’s communal 

areas) when you come to visit us next! 



 
 

Year 2 learning more about Islam 

Year 2 had a special visit from Mrs Butt, a prac-

tising Muslim, who came and spoke to the class 

about Islam and what it is like to be a Muslim. 

The children were given an opportunity to study 

different artefacts and ask lots of questions. 

Mrs Butt was very impressed by the children’s 

existing knowledge of Islam and their enthusi-

asm. The class really enjoyed the opportunity to 

examine real prayer mats, look at a real Koran 

and also use a special device that ‘spoke’ words 

written in Arabic.  



 
 

Sports Day Pictures 



Class Teachers for the Academic Year 

2017/2018 

Nursery—Mrs McFarlane 

Reception—Mrs Barrington & Mrs Holland 

Year 1—Mrs Rutt 

Year 2—Miss Fisher-Brown 

Year 3—Mrs Whitby 

Year 4—Mrs Saunders & Mrs Francis 

Year 5—Miss King 

Year 6—Mr Sanders 

Miss Brooks, our Deputy Headteacher will not have a 

whole class teaching responsibility next year but will be 

working with groups of children, as well as carrying out 

other leadership responsibilities. 

The children will have a chance to get to know their new 

teachers during our ‘Move up morning’ on Thursday, 13th 

July.  



 Denotes a new entry 

Please note more dates will be added accordingly. 

 

Date Event 

 Wed 5th July  Year 2 ‘Be a Lunchbox Superhero’ session, 1:50-2:50pm 

 Thurs 6th July  Year 4 Bishop’s Stortford Walk 

Open Evening—5 to 6:30pm 

Fri 7th July Year 2 Class Trip to Linton Zoo 

Mon 10th July Year 5 & 6 Show Dress Rehearsal at 10am 

Tues 11th July Year 5 & 6 Show Afternoon Performance at 2pm 

Wed 12th July Year 5 & 6 Show Evening Performance at 6:30pm 

Thurs 13th July ‘Move Up Morning’ & Year 6 children visiting secondary schools 

Fri 14th July Learning Power Day  

(more information has now been parent mailed) 

Annual School Reports are sent home 

Thurs 20th July Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly at 2pm 

Fri 21st July End of School Year Mass at All Saints School at 9:30am—all welcome 

Last day of the summer term—school finishes at 1:30pm 


